

Embassy of the Federative Republic of Brazil The Ambassador

Zagreb, 29 October 2021

Dear Mrs. Peto Kujundžić,

I have the honour to inform that the President of the National Council of Justice of Brazil, Minister Luiz Fux, signed Resolution no 411, which institutes the International Program "Global Vision of the Judiciary Power", on August 23, 2021. Intended for magistrates of all countries with which Brazil maintains diplomatic relations, the program allows foreign judges the exchange, in loco, of professional experiences in bodies of the Brazilian Judiciary for the minimum period of two months.

The aim is to deepen mutual knowledge of the activities of the courts, with a focus on sharing good practices, exchanging experiences and innovative solutions in the administrative and judicial areas, enabling the strengthening of friendship bonds and partnerships between Brazilian Judiciary and its foreign counterparts.

Interested parties should register with the CNJ (National Council of Justice), through electronic form. Program information can be found in:https://www.cnj.jus.br/poder-judiciario/relacoes-internacionais/programa-internacional-visao-global-do-poder-judiciario/, or by e-mail: visaoglobal@cnj.jus.br.

I avail myself of this opportunity to renew the assurances of my highest consideration.

Mauro Vieira

Ambassador of Brazil

Judge Lana Peto Kujundžić President

Association of Juvenile Judges, Family Judges and Experts for Children and Juveniles